Dear sir, 

I wish to respond to the consultation “Shaping Scotland’s Courts Services”, specifically with reference to questions 16, 17 and 18 regarding Proposal Five and, in particular, the proposal to close Kirkcudbright Sherriff Court and transfer its business to Dumfries. 

I do not agree with the proposal to close Kirkcudbright Sherriff Court, for the following reasons: 

•
Workload: while accepting that Kirkcudbright Sherriff Court does not have a high number of new criminal cases per year, the level of civil cases (282 heard annually) is very close to the criteria of 300 cases. Indeed, of the five courts covered by the proposal, Kirkcudbright stands out has having a comparatively high level of business.

•
Alternative location: accepting that maintenance and capital costs are a factor in reaching this decision, consideration should be given to retaining the court in Kirkcudbright in alternative accommodation. The local authority, for example, has a number of properties which are under-occupied.

•
Capacity: it has not been established, in my view, that Dumfries Sherriff Court has the capacity to accommodate the additional business transferred from Kirkcudbright.

•
Disabled access: questions have been raised locally over the extent to which the issue of disabled access is a significant problem. I have been advised of at least one occasion on which a hearing was moved to a ground floor room in order to accommodate access requirements, indicating there is a greater degree of flexibility in the use of the building is suggested in the consultation document.

•
Access to justice: the centralisation of the Court Service would lead to additional travelling and unnecessary disruption to members of the public, witnesses and victims. In a rural area with sparse public transport this is a significant issue. As a matter of principle, justice should be done and be seen to be done locally. 

I should be grateful if these points were taken into consideration. I have also completed the respondent information form, a copy of which is attached.   

Yours sincerely, 

Dr Aileen McLeod MSP

The Scottish Parliament

Edinburgh

